WOODVILLE PUBLIC MEETING JULY 28, 2014

Minutes of the Public Meeting of the Woodville Village Council held on Monday, July 28, 2014 in Council Chambers, 530 Lime Street at 8:00p.m. Present: Mayor Richard Harman, Fiscal Officer Barb Runion, Village Administrator Keith Kruse, Council Members: Jeff Tate, Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Denny Fetzer, and Stephanie Rizor, Residents: Shelly Hinkle, Lloyd Gamertsfelder, Carmella Riffle, Bill Rowles

Mayor Harman called the meeting to order, and welcomed those in attendance.

Mayor Harman reviewed the following details of the development of Limelite Park:

- The entire area will be low maintenance and handicap accessible. A zig-zag ramp in the rear will provide handicap accessibility.
- Main St. entrance will consist of a landscaped rock garden, and the majority of the rest
 of the park will be stamped concrete. Volunteers have been contacted for this project.
- Lighting To be determined. Considering continuing the lighting into the back public parking lot.
- Gazebo Checking on pricing for a larger unit than originally quoted.
- Funding The village has approximately \$20,000.00 remaining for this project.
- Tree/Planter boxes Garden Club would like to donate a couple of trees recognizing members who are 90years old, and perhaps have the member markers, that were removed from tree's taken down by the school, added to new tree's in the park. Move downtown planters into the park area.

Mayor Harman thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting at 8:25p.m.

Mayor Richard A. Harman

Hernan

Fiscal Officer, Barbara J. Runion